
Page 1 of 2 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  Mr. Rob Helmick: Larimer County Development Planning 

From:   Carl Brouwer, Stephanie Cecil, Christie Coleman: Northern Water 

Date:   January 13, 2020 

Subject:  Northern Integrated Supply Project (NISP)  

Dec. 18 Bonner Peaks and LCR 29C Neighborhood Open House 

 

The Northern Colorado Water Conservancy District (Northern Water) held an open house at the 

Livermore Community Hall in Larimer County on December 18, 2019 from 3:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 

Notifications for this open house were sent to: 

• Properties and property owners in the LCR 29C Neighborhood 

• Properties and property owners in the Bonner Peak Neighborhood 

 

A total of approximately 158 notifications regarding NISP and the Open House were sent out on 

December 3. Names, addresses, and property information for these notifications was taken from the 

Larimer County Accessor’s Parcel Database. Emails were also sent to the limited number of property 

owners in these neighborhoods that we had email addresses for with invitations to the open house and 

the request that they share that invitation with their neighbors. 

A total of 34 people signed in at the NISP Open House. Most provided some form of contact 

information. It is believed that for most couples or families, only one person signed in, and others could 

have attended who choose not to sign in.  Northern Water personnel staffed the open house to answer 

questions, and some Larimer County personnel attended as well. Multiple handouts, posters, and large-

scale maps of the proposed Glade Reservoir recreation plan and recreation areas, U.S. Highway. 287 

Relocation, and pipeline areas were displayed at the open house.  Information explaining the NISP 

Project and the content and scope of the proposed 1041 Permit with Larimer County were also 

presented.  

 

Northern Water received 22 comment cards from the open house. A breakdown of major comment 

themes is included below: 
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Issue No. of 
Comments 

In Support 
or Neutral 

In 
Opposition 

Position on project in general 4 2 2 

Boating on reservoir 14 11 3 

Request for non-motorized boating 9 - - 

Night-time boating on reservoir 18 1 17 

Camping at recreation area 19 13 6 

Fishing on reservoir 19 12 7 

Trails in recreation area 19 14 5 

Call for turn lanes at Bonner Peaks or other 287 safety issues 8 - - 
*Some cards contained multiple comments/ issues.  

Overall, the comment cards generally reflected the views of the public at the open house. There was 

support for all proposed types of recreation at Glade Reservoir. Reservoir neighbors generally were 

neutral or in support of boating on Glade Reservoir.  However, multiple people expressed concern over 

noise associated with motorized boating and the desire to allow only wakeless or electric watercraft on 

the reservoir and most were not in support of night-time boating. U.S. Highway 287 (U.S. 287) relocation 

comments focused on perceived safety issues associated with the existing U.S. 287 alignment and a 

desire for turn lanes at the entrance to the Bonner Peak Neighborhood.   While that entrance (the 

Bonner Springs Ranch Road and U.S. Highway 287 Intersection) is outside of the limits of the U.S. 287 

Relocation and the scope of the relocation project.  We have been in contact with CDOT sharing the 

neighborhood’s concerns with the intersection, the Owl Canyon intersection, and the overall safety of 

U.S. 287. Finally, there were no submitted comments on the pipeline routes. 

The complete sign-in list and the comment cards from the open house can be found in attachments to 

this memo.  

 



 
 
 
 

Public Comments and Sign-in Sheet 
NISP Open House 
Larimer County 

December 18, 2019 
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